sGrounp Warer DisTRICT

152 East Main * Jerome, Idaho 83338 « (208) 324-8995 « Fax (208) 324-8033

November 22, 2005

RE:  Regquest for 2005 Delivery and Diversion Data for North Snake Ground
Water District Conversion Projects

Cindy Yenter

Watermaster

Water District 130

c/o Idaho Department of Water Resources
1341 Fiilmore St., Ste. 200 ok
Twin Falls, Idaho 83301 '

Dear Cindy:

The District would like to inform you that it has recetved your letter and it 1s being reviewed by
the Board. 1am in the process of working to obtain the information you have requested. The
District will contact those conversion participants who may have North Side shares appurtenant
to the conversion acres to obtain information the Department has requested 1n that regard, and
will provide that to the Department when received.

I will be providing you the information of the amount of water that was rented by IGWA and
delivered by North Side in 2005 to the conversion projects; this information first needs to be
prepared into a report that will also include the information on any ground water diversions that
occurred to the converted acres in 2005.

I have contacted the members who have participated in the conversion program and requested
their well measurement information for the 2005 irrigation year. I have asked them to have all
this data into the District office by December 6. T am planning on submitting the data to your
office shortly thereafter, once I have had a chance to prepare a report with ail the data.

Thank you,

Angelira M. Leavitt
Secretary/Clerk
North Snake Groundwater District

cc: Ted Diehl, NSCC
Lynn Tominaga, IGWA
Michael C. Creamer, NSGWD & IGWA Attorney
Orlo Maughan, MVGWD
Brian Higgs, NSGWD Hydrographer
Tim Luke, IDWR




